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On the Cooper
Balcony

Wednesday,
October 11

10:00-11:00 a.m.

Food!
Drink!

MUSIC!

Please drop-in
(come out on the balcony)

and enjoy a wonderful
morning break. Enjoy the cool, fall,

morning breezes. Enjoy classical music.

Yuji Kishimoto, professor of architecture, has graciously
agreed to play his 10-string classical guitar from 10:00 to
10:30 a.m. Professor Kishimoto plays a number of musical
instruments and has played at many special events on campus
over the years including: solo concerts in Daniel Auditorium,
meetings of the Board of Trustees, Calhoun House events,
Spring Jubilee at the South Carolina Botanical Garden, and
the International Festival. He also played at the Peace Center
in Greenville, when it first opened.

Fresh bagels from the Bagel Shop, donuts, and hot/cold
drinks will be served.

Sponsored by the Social and Recognition Group.
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It was another great
Book
Sale

Thanks volunteers!

President
Barker helps
out

Get Set! GO!
TYGER Award

Thanks to Juanita Clinkscales, Betty Cook, Fran Simmons, and Isaac Wallace for helping me
with publicity of the Book Sale. Especially the distribution of material. Their feet were a life-
saver. And special thanks to Sue Hiott, her notes from last year’s publicity were invaluable. –Lauren Young

Get Ready!
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OCTOBER
BIRTHDAYS

2 Vicki Schmid

4 Pat Henderson

8 Joyce Stokes

10 Bev Rainey

16 Judy Moore

18 Laurie Varenhorst

19 Mary Lynn Moon

21 Sue Hiott

21 Peg Tyler

22 Pat Menzies

22 Sheryle Place

26 Alisha Maw

26 Fran Simmons

29 Janice Prater

30 Pat Godwin

FREE!
Mat Board Scraps

I have several boxes of scrap
pieces of colored mat board and
some scrap pieces of foam core
available to anyone who wants
to come to Special Collections
to get it. Anything remaining
will be thrown out after Octo-
ber 15th. –Sue Hiott

SCSEA Annual Legislative BBQ Dinner

Get your red-hot tickets!
Mark your calendar! Tuesday, November 14, 2000, is your once-a-year

opportunity to come meet your upstate legislators up close and personal. The
Clemson University Chapter of the South Carolina State Employees Association
will hold is Annual Legislative BBQ Dinner at Just More BBQ in Pendleton at 6:30 p.m. Tickets
(They’re actually orange.) are $5 in advance or $8 at the door. The meal is delicious and a bar-
gain to boot. Plus, you get to discuss your personal concerns and/or priorities with your state
legislators and senators. There will also be a legislative agenda update on SCSEA recommenda-
tions and a drawing for door-prizes. Contact Betty Cook in the Architecture Library at celizab or
656-3933. –Betty Cook, Clemson Chapter President

Get them today
Are you looking for a great

Christmas gift? I have been selling
night shirts for my church as a
fundraiser to purchase an ice-maker.
I have some regular sizes left with
different logos and colors. The cost
is $8.00. Please come by the office
today if you’re interested.

Thanks to those of you who have
purchased a shirt - we have a great
start on our ice-maker fund!
                                 –Amy Armstrong

The South Carolina Archival Association

Annual Meeting Scheduled for October 26

The South Carolina Archival Association will hold its annual
meeting in Columbia at the South Carolina Department of Archives
and History on October 26.  The theme for the meeting is "Chal-
lenges and Issues for the New Century."  Keynote speaker will be
Alexia Jones Helsey, director of special projects at SCDAH, and
author of a new book "South Carolina Slave Faces." Registration is
$50 which includes lunch. (The lunch is really good!)

To register and for more details, please visit the SCAA website
at www.state.sc.us/scdah/scaa.htm



Employee Training and
Development Group

Newsletter
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For questions, comments, or suggestions, please contact Suzanne Rook
(rook@clemson.edu) or Diana Bourgeois (dianab@clemson.edu)

Improving Workplace Relations: On October 11th from 9:00 to 11:00
am, Barbara Foltz (who you may remember from the Time Management
seminar) will teach a seminar on "how to approach and deal with
situations that cause bad attitudes on the job.  This program teaches the
basic needs for dealing with attitudes" in the workplace.  This class will
be located in the 3rd floor classroom.  If you would like to sign up for this
class, then please contact Rhoda Roper at rroper@clemson.edu.

Introduction to PowerPoint: On October 18th from 1:30 to 4:30 pm,
Roc McCaskill, from DCIT, will teach an introductory PowerPoint
class.  The class will include how to put text and images on slides, how
to set and change backgrounds for presentations, and how to run a slide
show.  This class will be held in Brackett hall.  If you would like to sign
up for this class, then please contact me at dianab@clemson.edu.

Self Esteem and Peak Performance: A class focusing on
"maintaining self esteem while, at the same time, exploring
methods that will allow employees to be more productive on the
job" will be taught by Larry Abernathy (which many of you know
as the mayor of Clemson). The class will be on October 25th from
1:00 to 2:00 pm in the 3rd floor classroom.  If you are interested in
registering for this class, then please contact Rhonda Roper at
rroper@clemson.edu.

HR Highlight: Although we are not offering the
Supervisory Skills class, if you are interested, you

may go to http://virtual.clemson.edu/groups/humanres/open.htm
and click on October 18th to view a class description. Registration is
open to the university and you may register from this site.
Let me know if I can help.


